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Jim Gottstein

From: Jim Gottstein <jim.gottstein@psychrights.org>
Sent: Wednesday, February 21, 2024 2:49 PM
To: faith.myers@gci.net; steve.williams@alaska.gov
Cc: 'Kate Burkhart'; stephanie.hopkins@alaska.gov; 'Davidson, Matt W (FCS)'; 'Mark Regan'; 

'David Fleurant'; 'Carpenter, Heather R (DOH)'; 'Valerie Vanbrocklin'; 'Sen. Löki Tobin'; 
'Louie Flora'; Rep.Genevieve.Mina@akleg.gov; 'Sen. Matt Claman'; 'Sen. David Wilson'; 
'Rep. Andy Josephson'; jim.gottstein@psychrights.org; Anita.Halterman@alaska.gov; 
Brent.Fisher@alaska.gov; 'Baldwin-Johnson, Kathleen D (DOR)'

Subject: RE: Request for committee meeting

Thanks Faith, 
 
The HB 172 Report is striking in its relative lack of input from past or present psychiatric 
patients.  And its failure to address how massively counterproductive and harmful our mental 
illness system is and what should be done to correct this, as set forth in the White Paper. 
Agnew:Beck and the Advisory Team were repeatedly called on to address this to no avail.   
 
Interestingly, while the draft report was sent to the Trust in late July of last year, there was 
apparently some objections to Agnew:Beck's draft, resulting in an extended delay in releasing it 
for public comment until mid-September.   It is critical that we know in what ways 
Agnew:Beck's draft report was changed.  Therefore, . . .  
 
. . . Dear Mr. Williams 
 
This is a formal request to the Alaska Mental Health Trust Authority pursuant to the Alaska 
Public Records Act, AS 40.25, and its implementing regulations 2 AAC 96, for  
 

1. The original draft of the HB172 Report Agnew:Beck sent the Trust, including the 
transmittal, 

2. all subsequent drafts and transmittals,  
3. all correspondence related to the HB172 Report subsequent to the original draft 

transmittal, including e-mails,  
4. all notes, memoranda, or similar documents regarding the HB172 Report subsequent to 

the original draft transmittal, and 
5. to the extent not covered in 4., all memorializations of conversations or other interactions 

regarding the HB172 Report subsequent to the original draft transmittal. 
 
Please note that under AS 42.25.220(3), "public records” means books, papers, files, accounts, 
writings, including drafts and memorializations of conversations, and other items, regardless of 
format or physical characteristics, that are developed or received by a public agency . . ." 
 
Electronic files of the requested documents will be appreciated. 
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Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you in advance for your assistance. 
 
Jim 
 
James B. (Jim) Gottstein, Esq. 
President/CEO 
 

 
 
Law Project for Psychiatric Rights 
406 G Street, Suite 206 
Anchorage, Alaska  99501  USA 
(907) 274-7686   
https://psychrights.org  
 
The Law Project for Psychiatric Rights is a public interest law firm whose mission is to mount a strategic 
litigation campaign against forced psychiatric drugging and electroshock.  We are further dedicated to exposing 
the truth about these drugs and the courts being misled into ordering people to be drugged and subjected to 
other brain and body damaging interventions against their will.  Due to the massive psychiatric drugging of 
children and youth, PsychRights has made attacking this problem a priority.  Children are virtually always 
forced to take these drugs because it is the adults in their lives who are making the decision.  This is a national 
tragedy of immense proportions.  PsychRights is seeking sufficient funding to increase its impact.  See, Getting 
to the Next Level. 
 
 
 

From: faith.myers@gci.net [mailto:faith.myers@gci.net]  
Sent: Tuesday, February 20, 2024 8:13 AM 
To: Anita.Halterman@alaska.gov; Brent.Fisher@alaska.gov; steve.williams@alaska.gov; 'Baldwin-Johnson, 
Kathleen D (DOR)' 
Cc: 'Kate Burkhart'; stephanie.hopkins@alaska.gov; 'Davidson, Matt W (FCS)'; 'Mark Regan'; 'David Fleurant'; 
'Carpenter, Heather R (DOH)'; 'Jim Gottstein'; 'Valerie Vanbrocklin'; 'Sen. Löki Tobin'; 'Louie Flora'; 
Rep.Genevieve.Mina@akleg.gov; 'Sen. Matt Claman'; 'Rep. Andy Josephson' 
Subject: Request for committee meeting 
 
Anita Halterman, 
Brent Fisher, 
Steve Williams, 
 
We are asking that the Trust Authority schedule a commiƩee meeƟng. 
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The subject:  The report required by House Bill 172—improving rights, care, and outcomes for psychiatric 
paƟents. 
Last November, Sen. MaƩ Claman held a hearing on the report, but Trust beneficiaries were not given a voice at 
that commiƩee hearing. 
Approximately 10,000 Trust beneficiaries rotate in and out of locked psychiatric faciliƟes or units each year for a 
forced evaluaƟon or treatment. 
In closing, we are asking that the Trust schedule a commiƩee meeƟng and let Trust beneficiaries and psychiatric 
paƟent advocates respond to the $285,346 report required in HB 172. 
Please let us know. If the Trust will schedule the commiƩee meeƟng. 
Thank you, 
Faith J. Myers and Dorrance Collins, 907-929-0532 
 
 


